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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck 

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, April 22nd, 2010 for a Regular Called meeting at the Administration office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (arrived at 9:05 AM), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks (not in attendance). Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mr. Peck opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for April 8th 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks not present).

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that there are 223 real property appeals that have currently been logged in and many others left to be logged in.

The board stressed the need to get the appeals into the appointment folders in order to get an accurate number of appeals so the board can submit that number to the BOC.

Mr. McMullan requested that the office gather the following information so the board can review it;

· The # of appeals submitted

· The # of interviews met with

· The # of interviews that have not been met with

· The # of returned assessments

The board discussed the issue of what would be considered an acceptable appeal and what is not.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board of the mobile home situation regarding the fact that the Tax Commissioner’s office put the appeal deadline on the mobile home bills as April 26th. The bills went out April 6th making the appeal deadline May 21st. Mrs. Duncan told the board that it was up to the Tax Commissioner’s office to notify the public of the corrected date.

Budget and Funding

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that she received a notice from Mr. Caime concerning the temporary employees. Mr. Caime stated that the temporary employees are running out of time and would need to be let go earlier than the previously allotted time so they could not draw unemployment from the county.

Mrs. Duncan and the board reviewed the 2010 and the 2011 budget and discussed where the office stands fiscally.

Public Communication

Mr. Cowart suggested having Mrs. Duncan come back to the office for several days to compile some real numbers as to how many appeals the office has received.

The board discussed Mr. Smith’s conservation use application. Mr. Smith was in attendance.

The board instructed Mr. Smith to file an appeal and explained to him that a decision could not be reached today because the board needed to look further into the matter and determine whether the covenant laws would allow them to make the requested changes. Mr. Smith signed the covenant thinking that 3 acres of the total 18 acres would be left out however the contracts states that all 18 acres are in conservation.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular called meeting at 11:42 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mrs. Starks was absent).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday May 22nd at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

